
Notice of Availability 

Environmental Assessment and Draft Finding of No Significant Impact 

for 

Rail Transload Facility  

at  

Iowa Army Ammunition Plant 

Middletown, Iowa 

Pursuant to the Council on Environmental Quality regulations for implementing the National 

Environmental Policy Act and 32 CFR Part 651, Environmental Analysis of Army Actions, the 

Iowa Army Ammunition Plant (IAAAP) announces the availability of an Environmental 

Assessment (EA) and Draft Finding of No Significant Impact (FONSI) for the siting, 

construction, and operation of a Rail Transload Facility at the IAAAP in Middletown, Iowa.  

Based on the EA, the Army believes that the proposed action with its reliance on avoidance and 

minimization measures would not have significant direct, indirect, or cumulative impacts on the 

quality of the human or natural environment, and therefore, proposes to issue a FONSI.  Copies 

of the EA, Draft FONSI, and supporting documentation are available for review at the 

Burlington Public Library, 210 Court Street, Burlington, Iowa 52601 for thirty days following 

the date of publication of this Notice of Availability.  Additionally, the EA, Draft FONSI, and 

supporting documentation are available on line at https://www.plexsci.com/iowa-army-

ammunition-plant. 

Written comments may be sent to: 

Mr. Randy Doyle 

Environmental Coordinator 

Iowa Army Ammunition Plant 

17571 DMC Highway 79 

Middletown, IA 52638-5000 

Electronic comments may be submitted to Mr. Doyle at randy.a.doyle.civ@mail.mil. 

For further information, contact Mr. Doyle by email at randy.a.doyle.civ@mail.mil or (319) 753-

7103.  
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